Hi Jenny - Terry already summarized my proposal below, but more specifically it would include making the disclosure of any known phone number along with address information required under C.R.Crim.P. 16, Part I(a)(1)(VII) and Part II(c).  The idea is that either party can attempt to contact witnesses more quickly rather than relying upon an investigator going to the home of witnesses and hoping to catch them there.

Best,

Mike Foote

---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: scanlon, terry <terry.scanlon@judicial.state.co.us>
Date: Wed, Dec 2, 2015 at 8:31 AM
Subject: FW: rules of criminal procedure question
To: Mike Foote <representativefoote@gmail.com>

Rep. Foote,Jenny Moore is a rules research attorney with the Supreme Court. I think she staffs the committee that considers changes to the Rules of Criminal Procedure Committee. Her email is jenny.moore@judicial.state.co.us. She’s expecting to hear from you.
I hope this helps answer your question from a many weeks ago,
Terry
 
From: moore, jenny 
Sent: Tuesday, December 01, 2015 4:10 PM
To: scanlon, terry
Cc: rottman, andrew
Subject: RE: rules of criminal procedure question
Hi Terry,
Judge Dailey is the chair of the Criminal Rules Committee. Representative Foote can submit any proposed changes via email to Judge Dailey (john.dailey@judicial.state.co.us) or he can send them to me and I’ll get them to Judge Dailey. Anybody (bench, bar, or public) can submit a proposed rule change. Unless the change  is administrative, the committee usually sends the proposed change to a subcommittee for review and recommendation. Please let me know if you have other questions.
Thanks,
Jenny 
 
From: rottman, andrew 
Sent: Tuesday, December 01, 2015 4:01 PM
To: scanlon, terry
Cc: moore, jenny
Subject: RE: rules of criminal procedure question
Terry,
Justice Coats is the criminal rules committee liaison, and it looks like Judge Dailey chairs the committee, but Jenny Moore (copied) would be your best bet on getting answers.  
-Andy
Andrew Rottman, Esq.
Counsel to Chief Justice Nancy Rice | Colorado Supreme Court 
2 East 14th Avenue | Denver, CO 80203
o: 720-625-5466 | andrew.rottman@judicial.state.co.us
From: scanlon, terry 
Sent: Tuesday, December 01, 2015 1:03 PM
To: rottman, andrew
Subject: rules of criminal procedure question
Andy,
Rep. Mike Foote serves as a deputy district attorney in the 20th. He asked me recently about the rules of criminal procedure. He’s curious to learn how he can suggest changes to the rules. His specific concern is why the rules don’t require disclosing phone numbers for witnesses at the same time that names and addresses are shared. His point is that having phone numbers would be a more efficient use of time. 
Who should I suggest that he submit his idea to? Or, maybe more broadly, how does someone initiate a proposed change to the rules?
Thanks,
Terry

Terry Scanlon
Legislative Liaison 
Colorado Judicial Branch
[bookmark: _GoBack]720-625-5967 (office)

-- 
Mike Foote
House District 12 Representative
PO Box 469
Lafayette, CO 80026
http://www.mikefoote.org

